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20 June 2025 

Dear Parents, 

Sports Day 

Yesterday we had a wonderful Sports Day! The sun shone, possibly a little too brightly, and the children were 

enthusiastic! 

The day started with a warm welcome to Mrs Linda Pennington. I know many of you enjoyed meeting her. 

The Sports Leaders began the action with an expertly choreographed warm up before the carousel of 

activities began. Children enjoyed taking part in a number of skills tests with the benefit of the Windsor Boys’ 

School boys demonstrating and leading the activities. 

After a short break in the shade for refreshment, the sprint races started. All the children took part in the 

competitive element of the morning. Those coming first, second or third will be celebrated today in the 

Celebration Assembly as well as having received their sticker on the day. The other children demonstrated 

perfect sporting etiquette, congratulating each other in their participation. I am pleased to announce that 

the winning house is Blue house. 

Staff ran the ‘Bean bag on the head’ race. Congratulations to Mr Brooker for taking and maintaining an early 

lead! 

We returned to school, hot and tired, for some welcome refreshments and time inside. 

A huge thank you to Mark Bignall from the Windsor Schools Sports Partnership, The Windsor Boys’ School 

boys and Mrs Foster for organising and leading our morning of activity.  

NSPCC 

This week we began our learning from the ‘Stay Safe, Speak Out’ programme. All children have watched the 

assembly this week. They have been told about different kinds of hurting, including feelings of discomfort or 

worry if areas covered by underwear are involved. Information has been delivered in a child friendly way at 

all times and staff have been observant and ready to support if anyone feels uncomfortable or unhappy. Part 

of the presentation includes a focus on the work of Childline and getting in touch with the support if children 

feel they need to. All the children have listened well and may well have questions they would like to discuss 

with you at home.  

Next week children will be having further lessons on the topic. 

As part of the NSPCC work we will be raising money for the charity. On Monday 23 June all children can come 

to school celebrating their individuality. Anything (most things!!) go! Please see the attached flyer.  
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TSSSA 

Thank you for all the great work the TSSSA do for the school. Without the amazing fund raising activities 

children would not have the resources they enjoy today. This year we are proud to say the children are now 

accessing a laptop each during their computing lessons and we now have wonderful new iPads we can also 

make use of. MANY, MANY thanks for their hard work and support. 

Thank you to those who ran our Father’s Day stall last week. The children thoroughly enjoyed taking home 

their herbs and decorated pots for the special man in their lives. 

This week is the final week in the T-Fest preparations. Many hands make light work. Please do talk to your 

class representatives if you are able to give half an hour on the day. Your support is much appreciated. 

Raffle tickets will be coming home with the children today. Please check their bags.  Tickets and lanyards will 
also be on sale every morning next week at drop off. We have so many brilliant new prizes this year. Don’t 
miss out!  
 

Attached to this newsletter is further information about the fair including the opening of the amazing SILENT 
AUCTION at 3pm today. Please see attached for further details.  Thanks to an incredible group of parents for 
sourcing many amazing lots.  We can’t wait to launch our biggest and best ever Silent Auction. Please see the 
poster attached or click on the link here:  
 

Trinity St Stephen First School Windsor - Silent Auction 
 

Staffing 

I am pleased to announce that Mrs Angela Wootten has been appointed as the new School Administrator 

following interviews led by Mrs Pennington. She will be taking on the reigns, so ably held by Mrs Gilmour, 

from September. 

REMINDER: Please ensure that your child/ren have hats, sun cream and water in school. 

Please see the diary of our summer dates. Please note that the school move up day is Thursday 10 July. 

I look forward to seeing many of you at the Reception Class Assembly on Tuesday next week and at Family 

Worship on Thursday. 

Finally, it is Year One’s turn to share their Peek of the Week with us. Please take a look at the blogs on the 

website. 

Kind regards, 

 

 

https://www.jumblebee.co.uk/trinityststephenfirstschoolwindsorsilentauction2
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Important Dates: 

23 June 2025 Fund raising Non School Uniform today to raise money for NSPCC 

24 June 2025 Reception Class Assembly at 9am, St Stephen and St Agnes Church 

24 June 2025 Junior Music Festival at The Hexagon, Reading Year 3 and 4 

24 June 2025 Year 2 Windsor visit and boat trip 

26 June 2025 Family Worship at St Stephen and St Agnes starting at 9am 

28 June 2025 TSSSA Summer Fair - T-Fest – 11-45am to 3.30pm 

02 July 2025 1.30pm Year 4 Production 

03 July 2025 Year 1 to visit Whipsnade Zoo 

03 July 2025 4.30pm Year 4 Production 

10 July 2025 Move up morning for all children staying at school. Children will meet their 

new class teachers. 

15 July 2025 French Assembly in school at 9am 

16 July 2025 Church Service at 2pm in St Stephen and St Agnes Church. A service of 

thanksgiving for Mrs Lovegrove- All are welcome 

19 July 2025 TSSSA Party in the Playground 

22 July 2025 Leavers’ Service, St Stephen and St Agnes Church at 2pm 

23 July 2025 Final Day of Term. School finishes at 3.15pm 

 


